OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 30 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:

I am returning Assembly Bill 2713 without my signature.

This bill requires, by January 1, 2020, the California Department of Human Resources
and the Department of Fair Employment and Housing to create and make public an

annual report on sexual harassment complaints in state departments.

This bill definitely covers an important topic but current management practices are taking
the necessary steps to assure a suitable work environment.

Sincerely,
é’q B/% e
Edmund rown Jr.
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